May 29, 2002

«Name»
«Title»
«Company»
«Address1»
«Address2»
«Citystzip»
Dear «Salutation»:


Senate Bill 684 (copy attached) requires that the State Corporation Commission convene a work group to “… study the feasibility, effectiveness, and value…” of collecting information relative to the location and operation of specified electric generating facilities, electric transmission facilities, gas transmission facilities, and gas storage facilities serving the Commonwealth.  This information is to also include data relative to the electric and gas loads imposed by Virginia consumers and the dedication of the aforementioned facilities to the service of those loads.  


In response to this legislative directive, the Staff will convene its first meeting of interested stakeholders on July 10, 2002, at 10:00 a.m., in the Commission’s third floor training room.  We are soliciting both your input and your attendance at that meeting.  

Additionally, the Staff asks that you provide written comments addressing the “feasibility, effectiveness and value” of collecting the information detailed in Senate Bill 684.  In doing so, please make your comments as specific as possible giving consideration to (i) the Commission’s responsibilities under the Restructuring Act, and (ii) the language in Senate Bill 684 relative to the “… purpose of monitoring the adequacy of the energy infrastructure within the Commonwealth…”  

Please provide your initial comments on this issue by June 20, 2002.  Concurrent with the provision of a hard copy, please forward an electronic version of your comments to us at sestes@scc.state.va.us together with your e-mail address so that we can distribute to all stakeholders, the comments provided by you and others prior to the July 10 meeting. 

We anticipate that stakeholders will be provided an opportunity to file follow-up comments following the July 10, 2002, meeting.  Also, an additional meeting of the stakeholder group may be scheduled if it appears that doing so will help develop and refine the issues identified in this process.
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Finally, I have attached for your information a list of those individuals to whom this letter is being sent.  If, after reviewing this list, you are aware of others that may have an interest in this process, please feel free to share this document or to contact me such that the Staff can make appropriate contacts.  


Thank you, in advance, for your participation in this important study.  In the meantime, should you have questions or comments, please contact me.







Sincerely,







William F. Stephens

Attachments

cc:
The Honorable John C. Watkins


Arlen Bolstad, Esquire


Senior Attorney, Office of General Counsel


Frank Munyan, Esquire


Senior Staff Attorney, Commerce and Labor

